



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 22nd February 2016 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.
Present:
Cllrs H Barratt (Chairman), R Abbiss, S Crawford, S Allen, B Hamilton-Russell, M Evans,             D Young.
Parishioners: 4
Unitary Cllr M Shineton
Clerk: Mrs  Morris
Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Clerk explained to parishioners present that they were able to speak in parishioners time prior to the PC meeting being officially opened but would be unable to speak once the meeting was opened unless agreed by Councillors.
0. Parishioner's time:
Parishioners present had come along to speak about the planning application for Stottesdon School and raised their concerns regarding the proposed access to the new hall which becomes congested with cars, school buses etc and if this access is used by the Playgroup then it is feared that this problem will get worse.
It is appreciated that the Playgroup starts earlier than the school but the times are staggered.
The school has received 'outstanding' OFSTED reports but it is out growing the site and a hall for PE is needed. According to the report with the plans it appears that the Playgroup will be using part of the hall, including upstairs, but the Chair of Governors could not confirm that this was the case.
It was queried whether an access could be made down the side of the school field to the new hall.
Questions were asked regarding whether solar panels would be used but it was confirmed that they wouldn't but ground source heating would be used and it would be an eco friendly building and that there were no problems envisaged with sewerage.
School numbers were queried – it was reported that the numbers will remain around 100 with the bulk of the children coming from the catchment area. The Playgroup have a waiting list for wrap around care and quite often these children follow onto school here.
It was questioned what would happen with the current Playgroup buildings – a definite answer could not be given.
Chair of Governors confirmed that the way the building is planned makes most efficient use of the space and that the children would flow out of class straight to field.
Disabled access to the upstairs was queried as no lift is shown – this will be queried.
Chairman thanked all parishioners for attending and giving their comments.
1) Apologies for absence:
Cllrs J Hill (knee injury), A Millington (work), T Casswell (funeral) – Cllrs expressed their sympathy to Cllr Casswell and Clerk confirmed that she had sent a sympathy card and also         Unitary Cllr Butler (meeting).  It was RESOLVED to accept these apologies.
2)
Declaration of Interests:
The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.
Cllr Evans declared an interest in item 5b – Planning at Stottesdon School as he is a neighbour.
3) To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 25th January 2016:
Cllr Abbiss asked for an amendment under the Unitary Cllrs report which should read Cllr Shineton not Cllr Abbiss and also an 'e' should be removed from 'Highly'. With these amendments it was RESOLVED that the minutes be signed as a true record.
At this point the Chairman introduced Tina Ranson, Chairman of Brown Clee Medical Practice PPG and apologised for not introducing her sooner.
Tina explained that it is a requirement that every Practice has a Patients Participation Group (PPG) to enable patients to express their views to the practice. The intention is to help identify areas of weakness and to enable patients to communicate with the practice. The practice has approximately 3000 patients and they are trying to compile a database through email/facebook link etc. It is appreciated that some people are not IT users, especially the elderly, and Tina was seeking the help of patients to forward their contact details. Clerk will supply email addresses for groups who contribute to the parish newsletter and posters were handed out to be put up around the parish. Tina will also send an item for the next newsletter.
Chairman thanked Tina for attending the meeting.
4) Matters arising from the minutes:
a) Progress report from Clerk:
‘No turning’ sign at The Kinsleys – Clerk has once again chased this as it is 12 months since this was first requested. Reply from Alice Dilly at SC is:

‘Yes it will be and I am sorry about the delay. We have had difficulties with long delays in getting signs made and erected by Ringway so have held off issuing new work until they had caught up somewhat but we have now put this and the other outstanding signs on the system to scope with Ringway and then order up so it is in the pipeline’. 

Numerous potholes have been filled and road closures are in hand to repair other areas.

Noticed while walking along Burnt Pitt/Harcourt road that there are 2 slabs over drains which require attention. Sent in photos to SC who will deal with the matter.

Flood at the top of Litley Bank – still waiting for jetter to come to jet this.

Notice board/bench refurbishment – instructed Mr Pearce to carry out this work, which he will do when weather improves!

b) Response from SC re: parish problems:
It was queried if anything had been heard regarding the mess behind the Village Hall – Clerk confirmed that details had been passed on to SC but no reply had been received.
5)
Planning applications:
a) Reference:  16/00456/LBC (validated: 03/02/2016)
Address:  Roadside Barn, Lower House Farm, Sidbury, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PY
Proposal:  Removal of existing clay roof coverings, recovering of roof with corrugated steel sheets and the dismantling of the unstable remains of the eastern bay to listed roadside barn
Applicant: Sidbury Estate (C/O Agent)
Chairman asked Cllr Abbiss to explain the 'history' of this site. After discussions it was RESOLVED to object to this application on the following grounds:
· This is a 17th Century Grade II Listed building and part of the Parish Heritage within the curtiledge of a listed farmhouse.

· We understand that this is a very rare 4 bay Shropshire Barn - possibly the only one of its kind in Shropshire.

· The removal of the oak structures and the clay tiles and being replaced with corrugated sheeting will not fit in with the conservation of this building.

· This building has been allowed to fall into a state of disrepair over years and Councillors objected to the demolition of this barn in 2006. Application number: BR/APP/LBC/06/0462 confirms that that the owners appealed against the decision to refuse permission and the appeal was dismissed. 

· Application number: BR/94/0774 granted permission for repairs to the barn.

Councillors strongly object to this application and request that the continual neglect of this building should be addressed and the barn stabilised.

b) Reference:  16/00604/FUL  (validated: 17/02/2016)

Address:  Stottesdon C E Primary School, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Shropshire, DY14 8UE

Proposal:  Erection of a new school hall building and demolition of stone wall near adjacent car park

Applicant: Mrs Katie Jones

Cllr Evans declared an interest as a neighbour and left the meeting before any discussions took place.
Councillors were mindful of the comments that the parishioners had made regarding the access, lack of disabled access to the hall but also recognised the need to extend. The projected figures for the school appear to be good.
Cllr Hamilton-Russell expressed his concern that this application had only been received by the PC a couple of days ago and thought that it might have been have better to have had proposals for all that the school needed rather than several planning applications, Cllrs would have had a better overall view of their needs then.
After discussions it was RESOLVED that these plans are held until the next meeting in order for Councillors to hold a site visit in order to understand the siting/layout better. Clerk will arrange a site meeting.
c) No further plans received.
d) Planning permissions/refusals:
None received.
6) SALC report:
Cllr Abbiss reported the following:
At the recent meeting a presentation had been given by Hugo Fox on producing a website and confirmed how easy it was to produce one which looked good. This was confirmed by Cllr Shineton.
Cllr Abbiss suggested that perhaps a group of parishes could join together possibly at the LJC meeting (Highley area) and to invite Hugo Fox along to show everyone how easy their websites are to produce which are free.
Clerk commented that she was aware that Highley PC were already in the process of having their website produced by Web Orchard and that Hugo Fox weren't mentioned at the training session in November – this was confirmed by Cllr Barratt. Clerk also felt that as the PC had received the grant for the production of a website as per the quotes received that it was unfair to now go for a free website. This would be discussed as a later agenda item.
Cllr Abbiss confirmed that at the recent meeting held for Clerks/Chairs that Cllr Malcolm Pate the new SC Leader was keen to work with Parishes and SALC and parishes also helping SALC.
Cllr Abbiss also confirmed that she had been elected as Vice Chairman of SALC.
7) Unitary Councillor’s report:
Unitary Cllr Shineton reported on the following:
· Big Conversation – younger people not coming forward as volunteers.
· Looking at ways to raise fees for services.
· Pleases Tina Ranson had taken over as Chair of the PPG as this is an essential part of the Medical Practice.
· LJC meeting at Market Hall, Cleobury Mortimer on 23rd March at 7.30pm.
· Diamond 2L bus – still causing problems which causes the Voluntary Car Scheme to be pressured as patients with hospital appointments cannot trust the bus turning up to allow them to get to their appointment on time. The bus services from Highley are excellent with no reported problems.
· Road Safety training session at Shirehall on 3rd March.
· The 30mph speed limit through Button Oak will not be enforced by the Police and to increase this to 40mph will not be enforced unless extra highway measures are undertaken but heavy costs are involved.
· Health issues – all sorts going on!
· EU Referendum coming up.
· Terrific difference in morale in Shirehall since new Leader has taken over.
· IP&E good idea but the execution of it was not good.
· New Leader wishes to work with parish and town councils.
Unitary Cllr Shineton asked if anyone had any questions – Clerk asked if she knew when the Fox and Hounds car park plans were due to go to committee, but Cllr Shineton pointed out that these were not on the agenda for the next meeting but would let the Clerk know as soon as she had the date.
Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report and Cllr Shineton left the meeting at 7.40pm.
8)
Financial matters:
a) Outstanding payments: Clerk’s salary - £xx, HMRC PAYE - £135.58, Clerk’s expenses – will be left until next month (end of year), Parish Online - £33.60. It was RESOLVED that all these accounts are paid and signatories instructed to sign the cheques.  
b) Income since last meeting:
£2054.17 Transparency Code grant (cheque paid into bank), 41p interest January and 36p interest February on deposit account.
c) Bank statement: Clerk produced this and it was initialled by Cllr Crawford.
d) Precept – confirmation of request sent to SC. Clerk pointed out that this will amount to a 52% increase in the council tax for a band D property.
e) Broxap quote for road name signs – Clerk gave prices to Cllrs for the 3 road signs as proposed – a meeting needs to be arranged to discuss these. Graham Downes will be happy to discuss siting with Cllrs.
f) SC – Parish Grant (Lengthsman Scheme) – Clerk will complete and return form indicating the PC’s wish to carry on with this scheme and also confirming the work carried out.
9)
Parish matters/problems:
a) Proposed car rally – Clerk pointed out that emails had been exchanged with the Police, Cllr Shineton, Clerk and other bodies expressing concern at another proposed rally at Sidbury. Sgt Bailey was looking into this matter.
Moon House Bank potholes – tarmac out very shortly after being filled.
Potholes – Pickthorn Lane.
Arm hanging off sign at Sidbury.
Potholes between Lower House Farm, Sidbury and Old Rectory.
b) Parish Watch – break in at ‘Stottesdon’ - Clerk pointed out that she had read about this in the Cleobury Clarion and contacted Cllr Hamilton-Russell who knew nothing about this. Clerk emailed the CSO who replied that it was not in Stottesdon but at Kinlet but the address was Stottesdon.
White van reported at The Highlands – occupants saying they were going lamping.
c) Report on PPG meeting – Cllr Hamilton-Russell attended and issued a report which had been circulated to Cllrs but following the attendance tonight by Tina Ranson had nothing further to report.
10)
Transparency Code:
a) Grant application approved – the amount requested had been reduced by £5.88 as the amount for Broadband was exceeded by this amount. The cheque had been paid into the bank by the Clerk.
b) Cllrs approval for Clerk to instruct web designers, etc as per application. Clerk asked if Cllrs would approve that she instructed Cleobury IT Solutions to produce the website and also to purchase the laptop from Border Computers and notify Chorley Village Hall of the grant received for Broadband in the hall and to sign cheques for these items. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk is authorised to go ahead as per the grant application form and purchase the laptop, instruct Cleobury IT Solutions to produce the website and BT for connection in the village hall subject to the committee's approval. It was also RESOLVED to sign 3 cheques for the Clerk to make the necessary payments.
11)
Correspondence:  
Emails forwarded include: (all noted by Clllrs as received unless comments made)
SALC Bulletins
SC - Electoral roll monthly update
Forthcoming road closures – Clerk gave Cllrs a list and had put this on the website.
SALC Information Bulletin - Procurement document requires attention – update from Cllr Hill. Cllr Hill did not attend the meeting so this item will be held over until the next meeting.
SALC training events:
a) 3/3/16 – Road Safety Event – Shirehall 5.30pm-7.30pm
b) 8/3/16 - Audit/End of Year preparation – 2pm-5pm, Shirehall – Cllr Barratt and Clerk will attend.
SALC – Forthcoming audit arrangements – will not affect us.
SALC – Town and Parish Councils Neighbourhood Plans – April 2016. Cllr Abbiss pointed out that the Parish Plan will need updating.
Shropshire Rural Hub newsletters
SALC – Landowners and Farmers Guide – Public Right of Way. Clerk gave each Cllr a copy of this booklet.
SALC – Non-emergency Patient transport
Receipt from Crucial Crew for donation
Future Fit Blog post
SALC - Police and Crime Commissioner's town and parish survey – Councillors could look and complete online.
SALC - Big Conversation Workshop Summary
SALC - Electoral Register/Notice of Vacancy and Terms of Office
Any other correspondence received after issue of agenda:
Road to be closed:  Bridgwalton Farm to B4368 Junction Cross Houses
Date and duration:  05/03/15 to 09/03/15 (08:00 – 16:30)
Purpose:   Pre surface dressing patching & Kerbing
Applicant:  Ringway Infrastructure Services Ltd.  

Training - Current Finance and Preparing for Audit - Wednesday 6th April 2016, 5.30pm - 7.30pm at Shirehall, Shrewsbury

Training for Clerks - Clerks - the Knowledge, part 1 Tuesday 12th April 2016, 2pm - 5pm at Shirehall, Shrewsbury

Clerks – the knowledge, part 2 Wednesday 22nd June 2016, 2pm – 5pm at Shirehall, Shrewsbury.

Fundamentals for Councillors training - Wednesday 20th April 2016, 5.30pm - 7.30pm at Shirehall, Shrewsbury

Shropshire Council Newsroom: Community Chest Fund to boost Shropshire neighbourhoods

DIS Extra 878, Funding and Grants Bulletin

Annual Town and Parish Emergency Planning Briefing 2016 – Wednesday 15th June 6.30pm, Shirehall

Cleobury Country - Level 3 Award in Supervising Food Safety -13th,14th,15th April 2016 - BOOK NOW!!!

Shropshire Council Newsroom: Local people invited to take part in research project led by Citizens Advice
Letter from SC re: election costs 2017 Resolution 14 (B) - NALC Policy Cttee. Session - Request For Evidence On Parish Run Village Halls In Your County Areas By Ideally 17:00 On 2/3 To Inform Letter To ACRE, Pse.
12)
Date of next meeting: March 21st 2016
Future dates:
April 18th - Annual Parish meeting.
April 25th
May 23rd
June 27th
July 25th
August 22nd
September 26th,
October 24th
November 28th
December 19th.
 
Cheques written:
Mrs F Morris – salary - £xxx
HMRC PAYE - £35.58
Parish Online (Getmapping) - £33.60
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.28pm.
Signed: Chairman


Date:
These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting dated 21st March 2016.
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